Maiden Bradley Parish Council

To all Members of the Parish Council you are summons to attend the following meeting of the Parish Council 

It will be held in the Village Hall, Maiden Bradley on 

Tuesday 13th September 2011 at 7.30pm

Agenda

1. Welcome and Introductions, 

2. Apologies for Absence. 

Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

3. Declarations of Interest

To receive any disclosure(s) of interest by a Councillor or as an Officer in matters to be considered at this meeting, in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct 2007

 A member must, within 28 days of becoming aware of any changes to the Interests specified in the register of members Interests, provide written notification to the Monitoring Officer

 A member must within 28 days of receiving any gift or hospitality over the value of £25.00, whilst in their official capacity under the code, provides written notification to the monitoring officer of the existence and nature of that gift or hospitality.

4. Minutes of the Parish Meetings held on the 12th July 2011 & 25th July 2011
Council is asked to note the minutes of the Parish Meetings held on the 12th July & 25th July 2011.

5. Minutes of the Parish Meetings held on the 12th July 2011 & 25th July 2011
Council is asked to consider and, if agreed, adopt the Minutes of the Meetings held on the 12th July & 25th July 2011.

6. Public Question time
There will be, if required, a short period of time for public questions or information. The public will be limited to 3 minutes each. 
7. To consider any urgent business raised by the public in public question time and any urgent items to discuss items brought to the attention of council by the public
8. To receive the Chairman's announcement
9. Queens Diamond Jubilee 
Council is asked to discuss the way forward with any of the community groups interested in planning an event.
10. Clerks Report
Society of Local Council Clerks National Conference

Council is asked to discuss the Clerk’s attendance and confirm the arrangements. The Clerk has received a bursary for Horningsham Parish Council from NALC and has confirmation from the Upper Deverills that they will support her attendance as well. The cost of the other ½ of the conference fee and the travelling and accommodation could then be split three ways. The Clerk also received from NALC a pen stick with a communications tool kit loaded on it which should prove useful in the future.
Creating Changes: Valuing Community Development

The Clerk wishes to report that due to illness she was unable to attend the above meeting.
Village Calendar

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has updated the Calendar with the Parish Councils meeting dates for this year.
Parish Online

Council is asked to note the previous resolution giving the Clerk permission to purchase Parish online, see below:

10/275 Parish Online

Council discussed the service available and agreed that the Parish Council would join forces with Horningsham and the Upper Deverills to purchase Parish Online. 

The £20.00 start-up fee and £10.00 yearly charge split three ways so £10.00 this year but only £3.33 every year thereafter for each of the Parish Councils the Clerk services would be agreeable. This service would give the Clerk access to mapping for planning, rights of way and other areas and would be a most useful tool to Council.
The Clerk is unable to use it across the parishes unfortunately she was not given the correct information when she first enquired and has voiced her complaint. She has not proceeded with the purchase but would like to request that the Parish Council allow her to purchase the package for Maiden Bradleys use only.   

Society of Local Council Clerks meeting 23 September 2011 
Council is asked to note that the Clerk will be attending the above meeting at Devizes and will report back to Council. Bruce Poole from the SLCC will be the guest speaker.
11. Future of Standards of Conduct of Members of Local Authorities in England Briefing Published

Council is asked to note that the committee stage of the Localism Bill in the House of Lords tabled and considered amendments to the provisions in the Bill that relate to the standards of conduct expected of councillors. The committee stage produced views which i) counter the government’s position in relation to the future of the standards of conduct expected of Councillors and ii) endorse NALC’S manifesto which requires Government to “Champion high standards in local councils by endorsing the member code of conduct supported by proportionate, transparent and effective implementation at principal authority level and assured through independent national oversight. 
12. ROSPA

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has been advised that the yearly inspection of the play area will take place during September. An electronic copy of the report will be sent to the Clerk when it has been completed.
13. Warminster & Community Plan

Council is asked to note that the August meeting was cancelled and will now be on the 27th September 2011.

14. Website
Council is asked to note the email from Wiltshire Council below:

Dear Wiltshire Community Web User

As of the 1 August 2011, Wiltshire Council will no longer manage or fund the Wiltshire Community Web.

Wiltshire Council has been working with Craven plan, the company who have been hosting and providing the technical support, to transfer the Wiltshire Community Web domain names to Craven plan and this process is now almost complete.  From the 1 August 2011, Craven plan will continue to host the site and as far as your organisation is concerned the facility will still be free and you should not see any difference in the service that you currently receive.

If you have any queries or require support beyond 1st August, please continue to use the info@wiltshirecommunityweb.org.uk email address or contact Cravenplan direct on 01747 858000 or mail@cravenplan.co.uk.
15. Community Speed Watch

Council is asked to hear an update on the Community Speed watch Project following the training day on the 16th August 2011 and subsequent sessions in the Parish.
16. Parish Steward

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of works required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit. 
17. Planning
Council is asked to comment on the below application:
Mendip District Council 2010/2473 Bunns Lane West Woodlands Nr Frome

Planning Application to erect poultry buildings with associated feed bins and waste water collection tank. Detached Office/generator building, concrete apron and alterations to existing access 

Council is asked to note that the below application came in during the August break but that Council had approved the works following a letter from the Duke of Somerset’s Estate discussed at an earlier meeting.
Application Number:
S/2011/1215

Location:
Perry Farm Maiden Bradley Warminster.

Proposal: 
Remove up to a 50 metres section of hedgerow

Applicant Details:
The Trustees of Lord Seymour's 1971 Settlement Shadrack        Berry Pomeroy Totnes TQ9 6LR.

Application Type:
Hedgerow removal and consultations
Council is asked to note the below planning application decisions.

Application Number:     S / 2011 / 862

Location:
Highlands Maiden Bradley, Warminster.

Proposal:
Raising of roof pitch with two new dormers to provide loft conversion, new rear extension and porch

Decision:
Approved
Application: Section 211 Notice 
Council is asked to note that the above application has been approved.

Location:
Foxlease Maiden Bradley, Warminster.

Proposal:
tree works 

Decision:
Approved


Application Number:
S / 2011 / 995

Location:
Newmead Farm Maiden Bradley, Warminster.

Proposal:
Extension to existing agricultural building

Decision:
Approved

18. New “Inspiring Communities” guide launched 

Council is asked to note that a new handy tips and advice guide designed to help encourage people of all ages and backgrounds to get further involved in local life and bring lasting improvements to their communities has been launched.

From kick-starting local projects, organising community festivals and engaging local businesses, the Inspiring Communities guide offers practical tips for anyone interested in running similar projects. It draws upon real life examples highlighting the experiences and the important and creative contributions made by communities across the country.

The guide 'Inspiring Communities, Changing Behaviour' is available here:

www.communities.gov.uk/publications/communities/inspiringcommunitiesbehaviour
19. Zurich Community events toolkit now online

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has sourced the below information and would advise council that the local clubs and groups in the parish might find it of interest.

The Zurich Community toolkit is a free information resource for people who want to get involved in organising smaller, straight forward community activities.

Developed by Zurich, in association with specialists from legal, health and safety, risk management and volunteering backgrounds, Community Toolkit aims to make volunteering simpler by providing some information and guidance for individuals and small groups who want to do more in places where they live, for their own benefit and for those around them.

It includes some guidance on legal, health and safety, planning and insurance considerations which may help to make a community activity a success. There’s is also a useful tool that will create a free printable community toolkit pack, specifically tailored to the kind of activities the individual or group is considering. http://www.communitytoolkit.co.uk/ 

20. Dates for meetings to April 2011

Council is asked to discuss the dates for future meetings suggested by the Clerk and approve the dates it decides on.
Tuesday 13th September 2011 7.30pm

Tuesday 11th October 2011 7.30pm

Tuesday 8th November 2011 7.30pm (Budget meeting)

Tuesday 13Th December 2011 7.30pm

Tuesday 10th January 2012 7.30pm

Tuesday 14th February 2012 7.30pm (Valentines night) suggest change to 7th February 2012 

Tuesday 13th March 2012 7.30pm 

Tuesday 10th April 2012 7.30pm (Easter School Holidays) 2nd April 2012 to 13th April 2012 suggest change to 17th April 2011

21. 1/2 yearly budget check
Council is asked to note the budget to date. (To be handed out during the meeting).

22. Budget preparations for next year

Council is asked to discuss and inform the Clerk of any items it wishes to be considered.

23. Yearly property inspection
Council is asked to note the following items have been highlighted as needing attention.

A Councillor has highlighted it to the Clerk the Milestone outside village hall requires cleaning – the Clerk has highlighted this to the Highways but is awaiting confirmation as to whether they can repaint the wording on the milestone.
The No Vehicles sign on the rec needs replacing as it has been defaced.
The Six bar entrance gate to the recreational area is broken- this need investigating as to whether a repair could be actioned or whether a replacement would be more economical.
Ivy on Knapp seat requires removing and all seats require oiling or vanishing
The Clerk would also like to highlight that when she was actioning the yearly check that she noted that the security of the adjoining swimming pool perimeter fence urgently requires attention.
24. Grant Applications
The Clerk will update Council on any correspondence received from the applicants.
25. Accounts for Payment

Council is asked to approve the payments listed below:

August Wages







£324.30

September Wages






£324.10
Heat, light and wear & tear (Aug)




£    6.50
Heat, light and wear & tear (Sept)




£    6.50

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (July)
   



£240.70

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (August)



£240.70

Parish News Feb (2011 – July 2011) 




£  90.00
Parish News August (2011-July 2012)




£180.00

Stationary Plus 5 reams Paper & 2 Black Ink



£  62.87
K. P. Carpentry Renovate Noticeboard at Bus stop area


£375.00
Village Hall Hire (Community Speed watch Training) retrospectively
£  16.00

S Jeffries (Map Pins & two Black handwriting pens)


£    4.78
Receipts

Horningsham Parish Council £15.84
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has moved £2000.00 from account number 07052153 to 00108234

Council is asked to approve and sign the accounts 

26. Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend
Community First AGM
To be held on the 14th September 2011 at the Corn Exchange Devizes at 4.00pm. The first half will cover the Governments Localism Bill lead by Sylvia brown from Acre refreshments will then be available at 5.15pm to 6.00pm this will then be followed by the Youth action Wiltshire awards for Youth Club Leaders and young people, the main AGM business, and then Localism in action with Wiltshire Good neighbours 

Wiltshire Council Parking Redemption Scheme

The Leader of Wiltshire Council Mrs Scott has requested that a meeting with interested parties should be called. Warminster already has such a scheme up and running. If Councillors should wish to attend to learn more about a redemption  scheme  there are meetings at Monkton Park Council Chamber on the 21st September at 9.30am Browfort Council Chamber 21st September 14.00 or Salisbury Meeting room 22nd September at 9.30am.
Warminster Area Board meeting Chapmanslade Village Hall 22nd September 2011at Warminster Library
Council is asked to note that the Clerk will attend the above meeting on behalf of the Parish Council.  

Warminster and Villages Development Trust meeting 27th September 2011
Council is asked to note that the Clerk will be attending the above meeting at the Organ Inn Warminster.

27. Councillor Training

Wiltshire Association of Local Councils has issued its training programme for the second half of the year.

There are New Councillor courses to be held on the 17th September in Dinton, 8th October in Wootton Basset and15th November in Shrewton. 

There is also a Councillors Refresher course being held at Lacock on the 18th October. 

The Clerk recommends attendance on courses as a thought provoking and enabling exercise. Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk which courses they will be attending.

28. Correspondence
Sutcliff Play
WALC Newsletter
Royal Horticultural Society Britain in Bloom
Affordable Homes update Newsletter
Clerks & Councils Direct
WALC Newsletter July
WALC Newsletter August

Wiltshire Waste & Recycling Collection Service for Residents Pack
CPRE Countryside Voice & CPRE Field Work

29. Items for the next Agenda
Draft budget 

Review Charges for Freedom of Information requests
VAT Claim
Chairman’s Allowance payment
30. Date of the next meeting

The Council is asked to note that the 11th October 2011 is the date of the next meeting. 

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540611906) or 01985213436 email (maidenbradleypc@o2.co.uk)at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.

 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk   Wednesday 7th September 2011
